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Presidents Pen ï Summer  Edition 
As this summer edition goes to print, I am extremely pleased to 

acknowledge and welcome the many new members who have 

joined our association this year. I am glad to say all new mem-

bers at this time have received a new memberôs welcome kit dis-

tributed to them by our treasurer and secretary. We hope each 

and every one of them enjoys their membership with us and hope 

to see them at the many forthcoming club activities that we have 

planned.              ñ WELCOME ABOARD ñ 

The last three months have been quite busy; we have had two 

committee meetings plus a very interesting and positive meeting 

regarding the future direction of our website. My thanks to John 

Arnold who has agreed to take on the task of updating and  

further developing  the web page with information and new 

items. I am sure he will do a great job for uséé..  

The club must also thank and not forget the efforts of our previ-

ous web master Mark Little, who also did an excellent job for the 

club. 

Recently I attended (with Ron Greening) a meeting with the boat-

ing industry of Australia. A large number of boating  clubs, asso-

ciations and authorities were in attendance to discuss the many 

aspects  of boating issues relating to both river and gulf water 

use. It appears that ñgrey water issues ñ in the Murray river are 

being addressed ( although discussing with Ron its quite clear the 

issues are ongoing and have been for some considerable time) A 

meeting prior to Christmas by the EPA at Renmark was con-

vened  as a ñ River Murray strategy  meetingò to discuss prob-

lems associated with those non-compliant i.e.: live aboard and 

abandoned vessels on the river and in the back waters. There has 

been increased concern about which government body is ulti-

mately responsible for the ongoing control of these issues. It was 

agreed that a WHOLE OF MURRAY approach needs to be im-

plemented. 

In this edition of the Rambler you can read an interesting article 

courtesy of Tim Potter, concerning jetty ownership and use of 

jetties on the river. Itôs a very interesting and thought provoking 

article and one which many club members and jetty ñownersò 

may be UN aware of. 

Finally we have arranged a membership meeting at Mount Barker 

on the 19th May  ( more information to follow) , this meeting is to 

allow members the opportunity to discuss any concerns or issues 

they may have. Perhaps guests would be welcome at this meet-

ing. We have approached David Palmer from EPA to be our 

guest speaker, he will speak on grey water and grey water issues 

as it applies to all boat users on the river. 

Happy Boating!!                      Graeme Vestris  
                                                               President 

 

Galley Gourmet Gems. 
Look out for  the recipes in this Rambler . 

Please email any of your favourite reci-

pes and I will include in the next edition  
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On Sunday 6th December despite the extremely hot weather a large gathering of Rmboa members 

at the Mannum Rowing Club, braved the heat to participate in a wonderful lunch catered for by 

the Friends of the Marion. We all enjoyed the festivities and Father Xmas was again, a real hit. 

 

 

We also celebrated a special birthday of well known 

member Michael Heuzenroeder with a delicious birth-

day cake supplied by Sue Holland.  

From left: Col Pym, President Graeme Vestris, 

Vice president John Taylor and Val Pym. 
RMBOA members enjoying the Xmas Lunch.  

The RMBOA Float at the  

Mannum, Xmas Pageant on 

Saturday 5th December.  

Despite the heat the event was 

well attended and enjoyed by 

all.  

 

 

PS Also a good shopping ex-

perience for 3 RMBOA  

ladies!!!  


